
NEWSLETTER

22-26 Sep K1 Parent Conferences

1 Oct National Day Holiday

2 Oct Mid Autumn Festival- lantern parade

3 Oct CHANGE OF DATE- K2 Beach Trip

6-12 Oct Half Term Holiday

13&14 Oct
13th Oct

Teacher Training School Closed
Flu Vaccinations

20-24 Oct K2 Parent Conferences

24 Oct K1 Park trip- details coming soon.

29 Oct Chung Yeung Festival Holiday

14 Nov Sport’s Day

Our public calendar link:
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?
src=abacus.esf.org.hk_gkql7pdhhjpino3pg7cieg8ihg
%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=Asia%2FHong_
Kong

ESF Abacus Kindergarten

17th September 2025

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Abacus

Important Dates 

Dear Parents,
Emily and I will be at an ESF Leadership
conference on Thursday and Friday this week
so we are sending the newsletter out early.
Miss Josie will be the nominated person in
charge whilst we are away. But we will be
available by phone and email and able to
return in the case of emergency.
We are aware that their are two potential
typhoons on the way so we are sending the link
for the weather arrangements to you again. We
do follow EDB direction and have no say in
whether face to face learning is suspended.
Weather Procedures
Finally I am excited to let you know that Ms
Joey (K2 E EA) is expecting a baby early next
year. She will be taking two terms off school to
spend time with the new baby. We will be
advertising for a maternity cover EA shortly
and will keep you informed.
Kind Regards,
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Mid-Autumn Festival

We will be celebrating the Mid-Autumn festival on 2nd
October now due to moving the beach trip because of
poor weather next week. We will celebrate with a
lantern parade for children around our playground. We
invite parents to get creative with their children and
make a homemade lantern from recycled materials. This
is a great way to teach the children about recycling as
well as spending some quality time being creative with
your child. You can send the lanterns on any day in the
week leading up to the 2nd Oct, and we will keep them
in school until after the parade. Children can also dress
up in traditional  Chinese clothes or wear bright colours
on this day. Here are some of the amazing lanterns
made of recycled materials that have already come in. 

Beach Trip - Date Change
We have been looking at the weather for the
next two weeks and with two typhoons
approaching it is looking very unlikely that the
K2 Beach Trip will be able to go ahead on 26
September. In order to give working parents
time to book time off we have decided to
change the date early. The new date for the
K2 beach trip will be.

th

Friday 3rd October
This means that the Lantern Festival parade
and dress up day will be moved to Thursday
2  October for all children.nd

If you have any questions, please give us a
call on 27195712 or email
kinder@abacus.edu.hk



At Abacus, we strongly believe in the
power of early intervention to help all
children reach their full potential. During
the upcoming K1 and K2 parent-teacher
conferences, your child’s teaching team
may recommend screenings for speech,
occupational therapy, hearing, or vision.  
We are fortunate to have a speech
therapist and an occupational therapist
on-site, which makes arranging these
services easy at any point in the year.  

Please read the linked information about
the importance of early intervention and
consider whether it could benefit your
child.

In the FAQ section, we address the
implications of your child receiving
therapy and reassure you that this will
never affect your child’s placement in
an ESF Primary school. In fact, the Year 1
teams are always pleased to hear that
steps have been taken to support a
child during these critical early years of
brain development.
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Early Intervention  Therapy services 
At Abacus, we have three different types
of therapy with early intervention sessions
happening weekly. The Hong Kong
government-run Watchdog service visits
our school twice a week. Linsey Irvine from
Sensory Tots provides occupational
therapy twice a week, and June Charlton
from Speech and Language Therapy and
Consultancy Services visits once a week.
Children who attend these therapy
sessions benefit from a comfortable and
familiar environment and conversations
between teachers and therapists are
prioritised. Click on the images for more
information. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/106nJ965CCzBfVQ51_S_-cPdQu1soYbvb/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/YjQPYqbL1RBaogrh7
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1rb2QCANuhyHNUyviqbLKxpvf8Gx5Hmin?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/106nJ965CCzBfVQ51_S_-cPdQu1soYbvb/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/106nJ965CCzBfVQ51_S_-cPdQu1soYbvb/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/106nJ965CCzBfVQ51_S_-cPdQu1soYbvb/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/106nJ965CCzBfVQ51_S_-cPdQu1soYbvb/view?usp=sharing
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Medical

Flu Vaccinations

Temperature Checks

You may have noticed that we are now taking
the children’s temperatures at arrival time.
This is an EDB and CHP directive due to the
approaching flu season. If a child’s
temperature is 37.5 degrees Celsius or above
they will be asked to sit in the aircon in the
admin office for 5 minutes to see if they cool
off. Sometimes children arriving from a hot car
or bus or who have been playing outside can
be a little hot on arrival. If their temperature
does not return to normal we will be calling
you to pick them up.
We are also advised to remind you to check
temperatures at home before sending your
children to school please.
There should be no need to send children to
school wearing masks, if they are sick enough
to wear a mask please keep them at home until
they are fully better or at least not contagious. 

Thank you for returning all of your forms for
the flu vaccinations. We have passed these on
to the medical organisation who are providing
the vaccinations and are waiting to hear back
on timings. We will let you know as soon as we
hear anything from them.


